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 Senator Obama
ATTENTION MEMBERS:  In lieu of our regularly scheduled meeting in October, 

Disabled American Veterans (DAV) Chapter # 1 will be hosting a town hall meeting with representatives from the campaigns of Senator McCain and Senator Obama regarding veterans’ issues.
The event will be held on October 20th at 6:00 p.m.  Veterans will be able to submit questions through the moderator during the event, giving them the opportunity to obtain information on the two candidates’ positions on veterans’ issues.

The event will be held at our regular meeting place at the American Legion at 730 4th Street, behind the US Post Office on the corner of Prater and 4th in Sparks.

All area veterans are invited and encouraged to attend.  

We especially encourage all DAV members to show up in force.  Don’t forget to wear your DAV or veteran caps!

This is the next best thing to having the candidates themselves!!

THANK YOU TO DAN TRABKE, LEGISLATIVE CHAIRPERSON, FOR WORKING SO HARD TO PUT THIS TOGETHER

Questions regarding the event may be directed to Commander Wagar at 775-857-9905.

	WE ARE BACK!

We took July and August off and our September meeting was great.  We started off the new year with two honorable guests.  DAV Department of Nevada Commander, Wayne Willson, and DAV Department of California Commander, Marlow Benner.  We had a productive meeting and PDC Frank Greenwood topped off the evening with a chili feed!!  Reno Chapter # 1 is definitely on the map!  We were named the Department’s Chapter of the Year this past year, for a reason.  The projects we run in our area assist veterans in many ways.  Now that we’re meeting again, we ask that you attend our meetings and find out for yourself what’s happening!
Meetings are at 6 p.m. with supper at 7 p.m.

October 20th Town Hall Meeting – No Supper
Nov. 17th Supper – Thanksgiving Dinner

Dec. 15th Supper – Christmas Dinner
	MEMBERS RESPOND TO SURVEY!! THANK YOU!
Thank you to all of you who responded to our survey that was sent out in June.  We received some great comments. We asked why you weren’t attending meetings.  Some said they just couldn’t drive anymore because of their health.  Others said it was distance. Those are understandable reasons.  Some of our members have stated that if possible, they would be willing to pick up members who cannot drive themselves.  If you need a ride, please contact us at 775-857-9905.  We also received feedback that there used to be too much bickering and fighting during membership meetings.  Please note!  That no longer has a place in our meetings.  We discuss things professionally and with the understanding that everyone has a voice.  If this has been the reason you no longer attend, we hope you’ll come back and try us again.  We try to keep the meeting to one hour at the most and then we serve a free supper afterwards.  You can’t beat that.  Plus, we put out a lot of information.

Do yourself a favor.  Get involved.  You might enjoy it!
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    From the Commander
	Comrades:  Summer is gone and soon the cooler weather will be settling in.  Of course, the agenda for DAV Chapter 1 is always hot!  Throughout the summer, your Executive Board continued to meet to ensure that Chapter activities were carried out.  In June, we fed over 100 veterans at the Vets’ Center.  We participated in the July 4th parade.  In August, we gave away a 2008 Polaris Quad for our annual raffle.  In September, we fed over 100 more veterans at the Vets’ Center.  We will be feeding even more veterans during the Thanksgiving and Christmas holiday seasons.  Our volunteers continue to put hundreds of hours in at the VA Medical Center, assisting wherever they are needed.  
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	From the desk of NSO Hansen:  What a great time we had in Las Vegas for DAV’s National Convention.  It was a great way to meet more of Nevada’s DAV members.  I got to meet many of the members from the southern chapters.  The fellowship with everyone who has the same goals of taking care of our veterans is always a great time.  New regulations have been approved by the VA.  One of the most important is that effective Sept. 23, 2008, amyotrophic lateral sclerosis (ALS) is a presumptive condition.  38 CFR 3.318 was written to address this issue.  It states that the development of ALS manifested at any time after discharge for any vet, provided the vet had 90 days of active, continuous service.  This is also known as Lou Gehrig’s Disease.  If you should know any vet with this condition, or with any other questions about the VA claims process, please contact me at 775-321-4895.
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 Commander Wagar congratulates





            Chairman Arentz congratulates  
Jack Luhrs, Carson City, on winning






Jack Luhrs, Carson City, after DAV’s 2008 Raffle of a 2008 Polaris Quad





winning the 2008 DAV Raffle
PURCHASE AN AD IN YOUR CHAPTER NEWSLETTER!
We are asking you to help support our newsletter by purchasing advertising space.  

The following is a breakdown of how you can advertise your business in the Chapter newsletter

Business Card Ad - $20.00, One-Quarter page add - $50.00, One-Half page add - $80.00, Full page add - $150.00
	[image: image10.jpg]. .
G B g et





	From Paul Gulas, Homeless Coordinator:  The VA homeless program will be moving off the fourth floor and down to the Record Street shelter. The building is undergoing renovation so showers will be available to the vets. VA Homeless Coordinator, Paula Rowles, says that there will be 70 Section 8 housing grants for those vets who are deemed to be chronically homeless.  She also said that there is a contract with Bristlecone Hospital for inpatient thirty day or longer treatment to get someone into a clean, safe environment to help with any dependency issues.

	Featured Alert:  October 10, 2008 - On September 27, 2008, Congress enacted a full year appropriation for the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) and related agencies, as a part of a larger appropriations bill that funds the entire government (H.R. 2638, the Consolidated Security, Disaster Assistance, and Continuing Appropriations Act, 2009). Twelve years have passed since Congress last approved VA's budget before the beginning of VA's budget year (October 1). Disabled American Veterans (DAV) is grateful for this long overdue positive development, but we will continue our quest to ensure each year that VA funding is sufficient, timely and predictable. We believe this can be best achieved with a basic change in the method by which VA health appropriations are approved annually by Congress. Two bills were recently introduced in Congress (S. 3527 and H.R. 6939) that, if enacted, we believe would move funding reform in the right direction for America' sick and disabled veterans. The FY 2009 Independent Budget (a partnership of four VSOs including DAV) recommended Congress provide VA health care programs a budget of $42.8 billion. The final budget approved last week provides $42.99 billion, but that amount included collections from veterans and their private health insurers (these projected collections are estimated at $2.5 billion next year). Thus, while we are grateful for the generosity of this Congress in meeting our recommended funding levels for VA, absent veterans' and their insurers' contributions having been assumed in the total Congress has provided, even this good budget would still be short of our recommendation by $2.4 billion.
LOG ON TO WWW.DAV.ORG AND CONTACT OUR CONGRESSIONAL DELEGATION REGARDING OUR ISSUES!
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Survey Shows Most Americans Want Government to Stand Up for Veterans
 WASHINGTON—Americans believe that providing medical care to injured, sick and disabled veterans should be near the top of our nation’s priorities, in line with resolving the war in Iraq and lowering gas prices, according to a new nationwide survey. What’s more, three-quarters of the public think the federal government is not doing enough to support military veterans. 
 
And what do Americans think should be done? A large majority (83 percent) favor requiring Congress to determine the Department of Veterans Affairs health care budget one year in advance to prevent funding delays, and five in 10 say they would be more likely to vote for a candidate who supported this change in funding.
 
According to the survey, over four in 10 Americans (44 percent) say that providing medical care to injured, sick and disabled veterans should be a “top priority” for the next President and Congress. Similar numbers place a high priority on resolving the war in Iraq (45 percent) and energy policies to lower gasoline prices (43 percent). 
 
“The results of this survey clearly show that the American public supports efforts by the Disabled American Veterans (DAV) and others to ensure sufficient, timely and predictable funding for veterans health care,” said DAV Washington Headquarters Executive Director David W. Gorman. “And it shows broad public support for legislation being introduced in Congress today that would change the way veterans health care is funded.”
 
The bills were introduced in the Senate by Veterans’ Affairs Committee Chairman Daniel Akaka (D-Hawaii) and in the House by Veterans’ Affairs Committee Chairman Bob Filner (D-Calif.). Original cosponsors of S. 3527 include Senators Olympia Snowe (R-Maine), Russ Feingold (D-Wisc.), Mary Landrieu (D-La.), Tim Johnson (D-S.D.), Lisa Murkowski (R-Alaska), John Thune (R-S.D.), Ted Stevens (R-Alaska) and John Rockefeller (D-W.Va.). Original cosponsors of H.R. 6939 include Representatives Walter Jones (R-N.C.), Michael Michaud (D-Maine), Phil Hare (D-Ill.) and Timothy J. Walz (D-Minn.).
 
“Advanced funding would be a vast improvement over the current budget and appropriations process, which has become highly politicized and puts both the VA health care system and its patient population at risk,” said Gorman.  In the past 21 years, the VA spending bill has been completed on time just twice. Unfortunately, lawmakers have instead relied on a series of continuing resolutions that have led to funding shortfalls and rationing of care.  Additionally, VA funding growth has not nearly kept pace with its patient workload demands. “A method of assured funding, such as the Veterans Health Care Budget Reform Act, would eliminate the year-to-year uncertainty about funding levels that has plagued the VA for years,” Gorman said. 
The survey found that two other high-priority DAV proposals attract support from large majorities of Americans. One proposal is to improve screening and treatment of traumatic brain injury and mental health issues for soldiers returning from Iraq and Afghanistan, and another is to extend financial benefits to caregivers of severely disabled veterans.  These are among the key findings of a nationally representative telephone survey of 827 adults conducted by Belden Russonello & Stewart on an omnibus questionnaire for the Disabled American Veterans. The margin of sampling error for a sample of this size is  3.4 percentage points at the 95 percent confidence level.  The survey’s full results and independent analysis are available on the DAV Web site at:                                                               dav.org/voters/documents/veteran_survey_memo.pdf.
************************************************************************************************
How do you find veterans who care about the issues you are concerned about?
Attend the town hall meeting on October 20th, then the next DAV meeting on November 17th!
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	CHAPTER OFFICERS:  Fred E. Wagar – Commander; Dave Meidinger – Senior Vice Commander; Bart Daniels – Junior Vice Commander; Paul Gulas – Adjutant; Connie Backes – Treasurer; Dale Snavely – Judge Advocate; Andy LePeilbet – Chaplain; Leo Gravelin – Department Executive Committeeman

CHAPTER MEETINGS:  3rd Monday of each month at the American Legion on 4th and Prater in Sparks, NV (behind the Post Office); 6:00 PM – Meeting; 7:00 PM – Supper (Dark in July and August)
NATIONAL SERVICE OFFICE:  5460 Reno Corporate Drive, Reno, NV  89511; 775-321-4895 – Phone; 775-321-4899 – Fax

For information on DAV Chapter # 1 and other issues,  please call:  775-321-4895; or, visit our website at www.davmembersportal.org/chapters/nv/01


	CALENDARS
OCTOBER 2008

7th…………………………….. Operation Enduring Freedom Began - 2001

8th…………………………….. Chapter Executive Board Meeting

13th…………………………… U.S. Navy Established – 1775

13th…………………………… COLUMBUS DAY OBSERVCED

20th-27th………………………. VA National Veterans Creative Arts Festival – Riverside, CA
20th…………………………… Chapter # 1 Meeting – 

24th…………………………… United Nations Day

27th…………………………… Navy Day
NOVEMBER 2008

4th…………………………….. ELECTION DAY – 

10th.…………………………... U.S. Marine Corps Established – 1775

11th…………………………… VETERAN’S DAY

11th…………………………… Signing of W.W. I Armistice – 1918 

12th…………………………… Chapter Executive Board Meeting 
17th…………………………… Chapter # 1 Meeting – Thanksgiving Dinner

21st…………………………… Thanksgiving Feed – Vet Center
DECEMBER 2008
7th.…………………………..... National Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day

10th…………………………… Chapter Executive Board Meeting

15th…………………………… Chapter # 1 Meeting – Christmas Dinner

15th…………………………… Bill of Rights Day

25th…………………………… “MERRY CHRISTMAS” 
31st…………………………… Official End of WWII – 1946 
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Become a Newsletter Booster!


Donate $10 for the Newsletter Fund and have your name printed in the newsletter as someone who sponsors our Chapter newsletter.





Thank you to everyone that assisted in this year’s raffle.  A special thanks to Chairman Eric Arentz and his wife, Pat, who put so many hours into making this year’s event so successful!


WE COULDN’T HAVE DONE IT WITHOUT YOU!


CONGRATULATIONS TO


JACK LUHRS, 2008 RAFFLE WINNER





Left:  Department of Nevada Commander Willson, Chapter # 1 Commander Wagar and Department of California Commander Benner visit following Chapter # 1’s meeting on September 19th.  


Right:  Department of Nevada Commander Willson addresses Chapter # 1’s meeting on September 19th.








